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Penkivil Precinct Minutes.
MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE PENKIVIL PRECINCT HELD AT 7.30PM ON MONDAY 8th MARCH 2004 IN WAVERLEY COUNCIL CHAMBERS.

Co-chairs: Kerrie Lee and Vivian Falk

Secretary: Gersha Shteyman

In attendance: Councillor Richard Davidson, Councillor George Copeland, Councillor Dominic Wykanak, Council Officer Robert Hogan, Ingrid Strewe (Candidate for Council election), Paula Gillam (Candidate for Council election), Sue Glazer (Candidate for Council election), Police Officer Jane Heffernan (7.30pm – 7.45pm).

Apologies: Josef Faredi, Liz Oppenheimer

57 names are in the attendance book. 

The meeting commenced at 7.30pm.

The chair welcomed and thanked everyone for coming.

1. Police Report 
In last couple of weeks there have been a few crimes.

Friday 5th March – Plain clothes police stopped two males behaving suspiciously and found stolen property on them. They had just broken into private property minutes before.

Seems to be a trend at the moment of breaking into garages in the Bondi area. It seems thieves may be picking the lock of the garage but not damaging lock, and sometimes there is not much evidence of them breaking in. Residents need to check their garage security in order to protect the safety of their belongings.

On Penkivil Street on Tuesday 2nd March – break and enter on a ground floor unit and two digital cameras were stolen. The perpetrator forced the window open.

One resident complained that her block of units on Hall Street had been broken into many times and the fire extinguisher stolen.

Arrest on Waverley St/Hollywood Ave. Police stopped a vehicle on a traffic violation and found a large amount of drugs.

Officer Heffernan was careful to explain to the meeting that there wasn’t a crime wave happening but that residents should know of crime in area to safeguard themselves.

RBTs are very active in the Waverley Council area.

In Bondi Junction, another stage of shops has opened. Police are regularly patrolling there.

Residents asked about Parking and Officer Heffernan explained that this was a Council matter. Police look after parking at night when Council officers not working.

Jane Heffernan left the meeting at 7.45pm 

2. Acceptance of previous minutes. Proposed by Peter Sidley, seconded by Vivian Falk, passed unanimously. 

3. Signalisation of Pedestrian Crossing outside Council Chambers 

The previous precinct meeting had requested the presence of a Traffic Committee representative. Robert Hogan responded that this was unrealistic as the Committee is made up of a range of different people, not Council representatives.

Bondi Road is an RTA road not a Council road and as such this is a matter for the RTA. Community comments on the proposal have been passed on to the RTA. At this stage the proposal has been considered and supported by the Traffic Committee and is with the RTA for action. The final plan is not known but it is due for implementation by 30th June

4. DA 48 – 50 Penkivil Street

Has been to SEPP65 committee and likely to be considered by Council shortly. Site had previous approval and this proposal is similar to DA that was approved.

Current application for 8 storey development but already approval for 6 storey development in existence.

Chair of Strata Committee for 56A Penkivil Street was present at the meeting and said that he had put in an objection to Council, mainly about lack of adequate parking in the development. His objection had not been acknowledged by Council. Many at the meeting thought this was not adequate service from the Council. Councillor Richard Davidson answered that it is impossible for the Council to acknowledge all correspondence they receive simply because of the sheer volume.

Development matters are available for the public to view in Council Chambers.

5. DA 9A Flood Street

Precinct’s DA rep Nick Newton reported that this proposal has been withdrawn and there is an amended proposal to be submitted at a later date.

Precinct showed interest in other developments at 11A Flood Street and 36A Flood Street. These have to be looked into.

6. Public access to Waverley No.1 Oval

This issue has been discussed since November but still no satisfactory answer.

Peter Sidley said Council appears to be spending a lot of money on No.1 Oval but only receiving a small fee from East’s Cricket Club who have monopolised the Oval to the detriment of all other citizens.

The Director of Beach, Park and Recreation is dealing with Mr Sidley in relation to this matter. In general there is a Plan of Management for the Park that sets out what uses are appropriate. Council then manages these uses and can charge a fee in accordance with its fees and charges. Work has apparently started on Oval No.2 to returf and improve, although residents reported that they had seen no evidence of this.

Mr Sidley feels it is discriminatory that private citizens are allowed on the turf outside hours but cannot go on before 3.30pm. It was reported that the Rangers can order people off the oval until 9.30pm but this in reality very rarely happens. Council is also looking into two legal issues in relation to the domination of the No. 1 Oval, especially in relation to discrimination. He has promised a reply to Mr Sidley within 21 days.

Councillor Richard Davidson claimed that subcontractors maintaining Oval No.1 cost less that full-time paid employees and that it is not just the Cricket Club using the oval but also other groups, such as schools. 

Sam Spitzer reported that not only No.2 Oval can be returfed quickly, easily and cheaply but also outer oval of No.1.

Motion. Penkivil Precinct requests Waverley Council to immediately, without delay, manicure existing outer oval and spread between 120-150 tonnes of sandy loam and bring the outer oval up to the standard of the inner oval.

Motion proposed by Sam Spitzer, seconded Peter Sidley and passed unanimously.

7. Closure of Bon Accord Avenue for Special Events

Residents are annoyed that Bon Accord Avenue was recently closed for a Bar Mitzvah. Council mistakenly responded to this question by answering about the issue of closing for High Holydays. Their answer was that the Traffic Committee approves the closure. Council is not aware of significant concerns about closure but would take them into consideration when making its decision. Anyone can apply for a street closure but needs to meet RTA requirements, including a traffic management plan.

This issue caused quite a bit of contentious debate. Some residents disagree with road closure even for High Holydays but most were upset about the issue of road closure for what they believe to be a private event – a Bar Mitzvah. Other residents did not necessarily oppose the road closure – they simply opposed the closure at short notice and requested that the Council ensure more notice is given through more effective ways than letterbox drop, ie phoning the residents in the street.

Councillor George Copeland responded that in the particular incidence of the road closure for the Bar Mitzvah, that Council had acted on advice from the police based on terrorist incidents happening overseas. This was usually a case by case situation, not an overall policy direction.

Some residents were also unhappy about being questioned by Security Guards in black suits with no identity cards. They felt that these Security Guards were using the ‘heavy approach’ with residents and should be restricted to the immediate area of the Synagogue. Some residents felt like they were being treated like criminals by the Security Guards who demanded proof of their identification.

Arthur Carruthers and Richard Davidson both asserted that Security Guards had no authority to bail up residents or ask for ID and this was confirmed by Robert Hogan. Also, any person claiming to be a Security Guard must have ID on them or they can be reported to the police.

Motion. Penkivil Precinct requests that Waverley Council under no circumstances approve road closures for private events.

Motion proposed by Arthur Carruthers, seconded by Andrew Goldfinch and passed, five dissenters.

8. Parking Survey

Robert Hogan reported that there had been very poor response rate to this and that the overwhelming answer was a rejection of residential parking. Many residents at the meeting claimed that they had not received a parking survey and felt some skepticism about the validity of the findings when so many households missed out.

Residents need to let Council know about not receiving parking survey and wanting another one done.

9. Yeshiva property, Flood Street 

Two related issues are currently being investigated by Council: use of an area for accommodation that is not appropriate and does not have approval, and the other is the use of a property for a synagogue, which hasn't been approved for that use.

Council will report back to the precinct on their findings.

10. Delivery of notices for meetings

Some residents still complained about missing out on notices. Robert Hogan asked those residents to report it to Council. If residents assume they are to be getting a notice, ie they know a meeting is coming up, then they can let Council know and that street can be letterboxed again.

11. Parking problems on Ocean Street

Residents reported that parking is becoming even worse on this street. Ongoing concern about the safety of the 90 degree parking, with many blindspots and more developments happening, putting further restrictions on street parking (even with increased spots with angle parking). Suggestion made that Ocean Street South could be considered for angle parking – even though this not ideal, Ocean Street South has less population concentration and so angle parking would be less dangerous.

Motion. Penkivil Precinct requests Waverley Council to consider Ocean Street South for angle parking and review the 90 degree parking on Ocean Street.

Motion proposed by Diane Carmen, seconded by Ellen Lidden and passed unanimously.

12. Towers on Council Street and in Waverley Park

Sean Simon expressed some concern about what is on top of these two towers and how this impacted on residents’ health.

Motion. Penkivil Precinct requests Waverley Council to inform residents of what is on top of the towers on Council Street and Waverley Oval and the impact on residents’ health, in particular in regard to mobile phone components and radiation impact.

Motion proposed by Sean Simon, seconded by Elaine Goodman and passed unanimously.

13. Other Business

L82 bus stop, corner Bondi Road and Flood Street 

Requests for the reinstatement of this stop have still not been answered. Robert Hogan advised that this is a matter for the STA. Penkivil Precinct requests the Traffic Committee to look into this matter.

Bus service that starts and terminates in Fletcher Street 

Once again, it has been suggested that STA looks into reintroducing this service to accommodate people who live in-between the beach and Bondi Junction. STA says that they conduct regular surveys to determine usage and that there is no need for this service. However, many residents are complaining about a lack of service for people in-between and the Traffic Committee needs to look into this issue as well.

Rubbish bins

Penkivil Precinct requests the installation of rubbish bins next to telephone booths in Woodstock Street and Bon Accord Avenue.

Meeting closed at 9.40pm

At 7.30 pm on 22nd March, there will be a Combined Precinct meeting at Council Chambers to enable residents to meet the Candidates for Local Election about general issues of concern.

Next Penkivil Precinct meeting: Monday, 3rd May 2004, 7.30pm. (Annual General Meeting)
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